
    

 
Staff Report  

Council Meeting Date: April 14, 2025 

Subject: REC-2025-07 Tara Basketball Court Refurbishment 

Report from:      Carly Steinhoff, Park, Facilities and Recreation Manager 

Attachments:  None 

 

Recommendation    

Be It Resolved that Council hereby approves report REC-2025-07 Tara Basketball 

Court Refurbishment and; 

accepts the quotation from MacDonnell Excavating Ltd. in the amount $14,305.80, 

inclusive of applicable taxes for the refurbishment of the Tara Basketball Court to 
be funded through Capital Account 02-4037-4300. 

 

Background 

Included in the 2025 Recreation Capital Budget are funds to refurbish the basketball 

court in Tara. The asphalt pad has deteriorated beyond repair and needs to be 
repaved.  

 

Analysis  

A Request for Quotation was issued on March 21, 2025 for the Tara Basketball 
Court Refurbishment. Three (3) quotations were received: 

MacDonnell Excavating Ltd. - $14,305.80 

Multiple Enterprises Inc.- $19,210.00 

R.F King Holdings Ltd. - $37,713.75 

Work to include removal of dirt and debris, repair existing surface as required, 

repave area and paint lines on new surface. The contractor has determined that 
this project can be completed in June 2025. 



 

 

Link to Strategic/Master Plan 

6.1 Protecting Infrastructure, Recreation and Natural Assets 

 

Financial Impacts/Source of Funding/Link to Procurement Policy 

The total cost of this project is $ 14,305.80, inclusive of applicable taxes. This 
project is funded through the Capital Budget Account 02-4037-4300, with an 

allotment of $25,000.00. Additional funds will be required for Municipal staff to 
purchase new backboards and repaint posts. It is anticipated that this project in its 

entirety will be completed below budget. 

  

Approved by: Emily Dance, Chief Administrative Officer  
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